San Jose PAL Board Meeting Minutes – 05/20/15

Attendees: Juan Reyes, Jim Ureta, Doreen Jattan, Jamal Newborn, Mauricio Mejia, Jay LaManna, Joe Gagliardi, Raul Peralez, Aaron Resendez

Absent: Eleain Orgain, Richard Sexton, Chuck Shepherd

Guests: John Tom, Magdalena Carrasco represented by Monica Kitchiner

Call to Order:  PAL Board President Juan Reyes called meeting to order on Wed., 5/20/15 at 12:19 p.m. 

Quorum:  Quorum in attendance.

Minutes:  The April 2015 minutes were approved.  1st-Joe Gagliardi, 2nd-Jim Ureta.  Passed Unanimously


Committee Reports
· 2015 Citizen’s Awards Dinner update by Mauricio Mejia
· The Mexican Heritage Plaza is the best location because our council members can help to procure this location and it is in the same community as most of PAL’s players.  The timeslot for the event will be 5:30P-Midnight
· The primary concern at this point is to nail down a date for the event, since every other aspect of planning the dinner depends on that.  Available dates are : Fri 10/2, Fri 10/9, Fri 10/23, and Fri 11/6.
· Motion by Aaron Resendez to set the Awards Dinner for Fri 11/6; 2nd-Joe Gagliardi; Passed Unanimously.
· There is confusion about the name for the awards dinner.  In the past it was called the Junior Citizen’s Awards Dinner, but most of the board interpreted that to mean it was a dinner for the players only. 
· Juan stated that the past awards were designated for student/athletes, coaches, and volunteers from ALL PAL programs who were recognized for their sportsmanship and performance.
· Jim Ureta and Joe Gagliardi would like to rename the awards dinner to reflect the actual designations, so until then, Mauricio will use the generic ‘2015 PAL Awards Dinner’ for the reservations and ‘Save the Date’ notices.
· Mauricio’s primary goal for the dinner budget is NOT TO USE PAL money; so the $10,000 projected budget will be collected from donations from the following: 	$6,000     $1,500 each from 4 council members
		  1,000     Personal Donation from Mauricio
		  3,000     PAL Board Personal Donations
· Sponsor Forms & Promotional Flyers
· The forms and flyers are being worked on by the Dinner Committee, and the question came up to determine if this dinner was a recognition dinner OR a fundraiser.  Mauricio indicated that it is BOTH. He believes a goal of raising $25,000 is attainable which will include ticket sales, silent auction, and sponsorships.  Mauricio wants the dinner to be self-sustaining and will present a breakdown of the dinner budget in the June board meeting, as well as, determining the ticket price.


Executive Director Update
· Jim introduced Monica Kichiner who was visiting on behalf of Magdalena Carrasco
· Also introduced was John Tom as a person who might be able to assist with the financial goals of PAL.  Mr. Tom has been active in the valley for the past 30 years, and his financial accomplishments as Director of Financial Planning, CFO, COO, and raising venture capital firms.  Manager Beyond Game Sports, BC Union Bank, MBA Keypoint of Santa Clara.  Has used PAL fields and has been respectful of field quality, personally and his kids have played on field.   Juan appreciates his participation with PAL, and we could use his expertise in the financial area!
· Synthetic Turf Presentation.   The presenter’s dates got mixed up, so Aaron will reschedule.  
· Aaron indicated that using synthetic turf could save water and save money; but to also find out about the cost of repairs and how much football/soccer lines would cost. 
· Juan indicated it might also be an opportune time to talk with Board of Supervisors and Council Members about bringing the purple pipes of recycled water to PAL and to Prusch Park.  Jim asked if there are cutbacks to recycled water, and Juan noted that there are none at this time regarding our fields.
· Special Needs Baseball Game:  Jim uploaded video and photos of the baseball game onto the PAL website.  Pony baseball players helped with the Special Needs players.  Cindy Chavez and her son, who is a Pony player, helped out as well.  Juan explained that this particular game was a little league program, and that they might not covered under PAL insurance because it is not a PAL program..
· 
· Juan indicated that there will be a PAL Jr. Giant’s game at Olinder Park on Sat., 5/30 at 11 a.m.  He also explained that the Junior Program consists of disabled kids up to age 18yrs; and the Senior Program consists of disabled adults 18 yrs and above.

· Mayor’s Gang Prevention Task Force:  Jim informed the Board that flag football, soccer, etc will be held at PAL Stadium with gang-related youth to include those youths with criminal backgrounds.  Dates to be announced.
· Work-to-Future and SJPAL have united to provide summer jobs at SJPAL Stadium.  Jobs will include field prep, working at the snack bars, etc.  Money for paying the workers will come from city & county funds; and advertising will be on the website with the focus on at-risk kids.
· Friday Night Soccer will continue through June 2015.  The field will be closed in July for field improvements.
· Baseball Program has raised $5,500 with the sale of San Jose Giant’s tickets.  Baseball program is within budget at this point.
· Barry Swenson Builders.  Joshua Burrow of Swenson Builders was emailed and is still interested in providing improvements, donations, and in-kind improvements to PAL.
· Baseball Tournaments that will be held at SJPAL will be the Pony All-Star Tournament, Pinto Championships, Bronco Championships, and 2 Colt Tournaments.
· SJPAL Junior Giants will be playing on Sat, 5/30 at 11AM.  Juan suggested making it an invitational; and offering a waiver n application forms in case of injuries.  Joe Gagliardi informed Board that Pony Ball also has a special needs program “Champs”, that could be included in the invitational.  


Financial Report
· The SJPAL Financial Audit is available on the SJPAL website.  Jim indicated that Elaine was absent and there was no financial report.  He will forward to board members by e-mail when it’s available.  


New Business- 
· Announcement by Aaron Resendez:  On May 30th, 2pm-3:30pm Attorney Sergio Garcia will do a bilingual motivational presentation to benefit the Sergio Garcia Foundation; Cost is $25.
· Coffee with Chief?  Juan asking if this event is in the works.  Jim indicated that Chief Esquivel is accommodating; but since his schedule is very busy, much advanced notice is needed.   Raul Peralez mentioned that perhaps Coffee with a Captain might be more practical.


Board Meeting
The next PAL Board Meeting will be on Wednesday, June 17, 2015 at 12Noon.

Adjournment
Motion to adjourn requested by Joe Gagliardi, and 2nd by Mauricio Mejia. Passed Unanimously. 
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